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Suspension of visa waivers for Brazilian and Venezuelan citizens

Executive summary
Citizens of Brazil and Venezuela must now obtain visitor
visas prior to entering into Mexico as visitors.

Key issues

The Mexican Government recently suspended Brazilian and
Venezuelan citizens' eligibility to obtain visa waivers and
enter into Mexico using only their valid national passports.
Citizens of Venezuela who seek to enter Mexico as visitors
(by air, land or sea) are now required to apply for and obtain
a visitor visa from the Mexican Consulate with jurisdiction
over their home country or place of residence.

Citizens of Brazil who seek to enter into Mexico for business
or tourism, by land or sea, are similarly required to obtain a
visitor visa from a Mexican Consulate prior to travel.
Brazilian citizens who enter Mexico as visitors by air can
either obtain a visitor visa from a Mexican Consulate or an
electronic travel authorization from the Mexican immigration
authorities prior to travel.

Notwithstanding the above, Brazilian and Venezuelan
citizens remain eligible to enter into Mexico as visitors without
a visitor visa or electronic travel authorization, provided
they hold:

» Permanent resident status in Canada, Colombia, Chile,
Japan, Peru, the United Kingdom, the United States of
America or any of the Schengen Area member states

» A valid visa (e.qg., tourist visa, resident visa) issued by
Canada, Japan, the United Kingdom, the United States of
America, or any of the Schengen Area member states

All travelers, including Brazilian and Venezuelan visitors
who enter into Mexico by air, must complete an online
questionnaire 12 hours prior to travel, maintain an
electronic copy of the questionnaire confirmation and be
prepared to present the same at the time of boarding. As of
the time of this writing, foreigners entering into Mexico are
not required to get tested for COVID-19 prior to travel or
upon arrival. While they are advised to quarantine for 14
days on arrival, this is not a mandatory requirement.

The Mexican Government has not announced specific entry
rules for recovered persons (i.e., individuals who previously
tested positive for COVID-19 and have made a full recovery
and are asymptomatic at the time of travel). In general, with
limited exceptions, recovered persons are subject to the same
rules as travelers who never tested positive for COVID-19.

Key steps

EY will continue to monitor these developments. Should
you have any questions, we encourage you to contact one of
our immigration professionals.
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